
 
TOWN OF FRANKLIN 

Board of Health Minutes for August 1, 2018 

 

Present at meeting: 

 

Donald Ranieri, Chairman David McKearney, Health Director 

Bridget Sweet, Vice Chairman Virginia McNeil, Health Agent 

Philip Brunelli, Clerk, Absent 

 

Visitors: 

 

None 

 

 

The Board members reviewed the meeting minutes for the June 6, 2018 Board of Health 

meeting.  Mr. Raneiri made a motion to accept the minutes; Ms. Sweet seconded the 

motion.  The vote was unanimous to accept the minutes. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 
 There was no old business discussed. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 Hearing:  Tanning Spa by Tanorama.  The owner of the Tanning Spa, Mr. 

Forkin was sent an order letter to appear at the August 1, 2018 Board of Health 

Meeting.  The owner was required to attend the hearing because he has been late 

in renewing his permit the past 3 years.  The Health Department issued Tanorama 

a temporary permit that expired on August 1, 2018.  The check was not cashed 

pending the Board’s decision on the permit status.   Since the owner did not 

appear at the hearing, the establishment is now operating without a valid permit.   

Ms. Sweet stated he is in violation of 105 CMR 123.007, 123.010 and 123.011.  

Mr. Ranieri made a motion stating:  if there is no contact from the owner by 

Friday, August 3, 2018, the Health Department staff is to close the establishment 

on Monday, August 6, 2018, and send a letter stating the owner needs to attend 

the next Board meeting.  It was seconded and voted unanimously. 

 Special Permit & Site Plan, 116 Alpine Place, Modification.  No vote 

necessary by the Board 

 Limited Site Plan Modification, 471 West Central Street.  The Board members 

voted approval of the plan subject to proper permits for the Food Establishment 

and the Nail Salon. 

 2018 Herbicide Application notification.  The notice was informational only. 

 

Health Director’s Report for June and July 2018 

 

The Health Director and Health Agent provided details to the Board regarding activities 

of the Health Department during the month of June and July. 

 



 

The Board Chairman asked if there was any additional new business.  The Board Chair 

shared his opinion on neonicotinoids and how they affect the bee population.  After much 

discussion it was decided that Mr. Ranieri would write a letter to the proper board with 

his concerns.  

 

The Board Chairman asked if there was any citizen’s commentary and there was none. 

 

Mr. Ranieri made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Ms. Sweet seconded the motion and 

the meeting was voted unanimously to adjourn.  

  

The next Board of Health meeting will be held Wednesday, September 6, 2018 at 5:00 

pm in Room 106.       

 

Transcribed by Virginia McNeil, Health Agent for the Franklin Health Department. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


